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Annual Report on Bill S-211 Compliance (May 30, 2024) 

 

 

 

This report is a joint filing for the 2023 fiscal year for the corporations of Armo Tool Limited and Abuma 

Manufacturing Limited both of which are based in London, Ontario. 

 

  Armo Tool is a leading supplier of stamping dies, precision tooling and custom automation. Abuma 

Manufacturing are experts in contract manufacturing. All manufacturing occurs in Canada and products 

are sold both inside and outside of Canada. There are also goods produced outside Canada imported 

into Canada. 

 

  We are a vertically integrated manufacturer with full design, assembly, electrical, programming and 

machine shop capabilities. Armo Tool leverages a partnership with an overseas die 

designer/manufacturer as the sole source of die imports. All other materials and components are 

sourced from a local network of distributors and suppliers. 

 

  A comprehensive policy focused on Bill S-211 compliance has been established. All management and 

our purchasing team members are to be trained in this policy which includes due diligence processes for 

risk assessment of the supply chain. These processes include ongoing supply chain risk analysis, 

assessments and audits to ensure compliance. Suppliers have provided declarations of compliance with 

the act within their supply chains and will be required to adhere to this declaration as a condition of 

engagement. 

 

  There has been no current evidence of the use of child and/or forced labour within our supply chains 

and therefore no requirement for remediation. 

 

  Both Armo Tool and Abuma Manufacturing condemn child labour and forced labour in any form. A firm 

stance is taken to not conduct business with suppliers who engage in either of these practices. 

 

 

 

 

 

        

Ben Whitney, President 

 


